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PURPOSE:  
Consideration of a Supplemental Agreement with the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) 
for a Second Strategic Highway Research Program (SHRP2) Transportation Visioning for Communities Grant.   
 
BACKGROUND:   
The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) developed the SHRP2 program to identify  ways that we can all 
work together more efficiently, coordinating the efforts of a wide range of stakeholders and leveraging advances 
in diverse fields such as bridge construction, nondestructive testing techniques, data analysis, and collaborative 
decision making. The High Point Metropolitan Organization has been awarded a SHRP2 grant for the 
development of a transportation plan for the High Point Multi-Modal Transportation Facility.  City Council 
approved the original Municipal Agreement on September 21, 2015.  This Supplemental Agreement extends the 
completion date for the project to June 30, 2017.  
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
The grant award is for $50,000 with no local match required. Any additional project cost above the award of 
$50,000 will be provided by the High Point Metropolitan Planning Organization (HPMPO).  The HPMPO has 
budgeted $25,000 for this project and approved a resolution of support.  This Supplemental Agreement has no 
additional impact on the budget. 
  
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Department of Transportation recommends approval of this Agreement and authorize the appropriate city 
official to execute all necessary documents. 








